THE AMERICAN LEGION
ROY REED POST #252
WINSIDE, NE
NOVEMBER 13, 2018

Daryl Mundil called the meeting to order with 9 members present. (paryl Mundil, Dean Mann,
Ray Jacobsen, Les Schulz, Butch Edwards, Gene Barg, Dan Jaeger, Sandra Hansen and Bud Neel) @and District 3
Commander Daryl Harrison and District 3 Vice Commander Dean Ennen in attendance.
D. Mundil led the salute to the flag. D. Mundil gave the opening prayer and led the
members in the Pledge of Allegiance. A moment of silence was observed for the
POW/MIA’s. D. Mundil led the members in the Legion Preamble.

Bud Neel read the minutes of the October 2, 2018 meeting. Minutes approved as
read. Minutes stated Ray would have surgery on November 17 and Ray advised it will
not be performed on that date.

Dean Mann gave the treasurer’s report as of October 31, 2018: Dan Jaeger moved
to approve the report, Les Schulz second, motion passed.

Committee reports:

--Omelet Feed on December 23, 9AM to 1 PM. Did we get the Thrivent card? No, Dan
wants to use it for the Soup Lunch in January. The Mundil Christmas will be on
December 23 weekend, a change to the normal. We will need pancake flour, 20#
ham, 20# cheese, onions, peppers, milk(2 gal), syrup (regular & sugar free), butter,
Dan Jaeger will get these items. Daryl Mundil will call Michael’s Food about eggs and
bring some hot peppers and salsa. Advertising will be flyers, shopper, and city
marque.

--Veteran’s program at Winside school. Program was good. Quilts of Valor presented
4 quilts to Virgil Rohlff, Lyle Kreuger, Jim Rempfer and Harold Loberg. We had a 5
person color guard. In the future, please wear you uniform to the program in case we
are short of color guard members and the kids seem to appreciate and recognize the
uniform.

--Daryl reported on 52 Gun Raffle. There was a signature problem with the license.
Sandra Hansen is Utility Fund Manager, replacing Rebecca Bloomfield.

--Ray J. spoke about Jim Rempfer trying to get into the Veteran’s Home. He was
rejected at this time.

Sick Call:



--Earl Fuoss scheduled for surgery on December 5
--Virgil Rohlff in Belair, applied for Vet's Home also, but is at bottom of list as he
refused once already.

PSO: Nothing

Unfinished business:
--Name plate for Chris Jensen, need birth month and date of death.

New business:

--SONS Root Beer floats at the Norfolk Veteran’s Home on Sunday, November 18 at 2
PM. You are welcome to attend.

--Letter from Rose Janke was read

--Is SONS having a meeting in December? Will discuss at the November meeting.
--June Topp asked about rent price for Gene Topp pitch tournament in December.
Everyone thought we would provide the Hall at no charge.

Daryl Mundil offered benediction
Next meeting will be December 4, 2018
Daryl Mundil closed the meeting.



